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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Application for Outline planning permission for 21 dwellings and associated works.

	AT:
	Higher College Farm Lower Road Longridge PR3 2YY

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal would lead to a loss of land with employment generating potential, allocated for employment use in Policy EAL of the emerging Housing and Employment Development DPD, without sufficient justification which would be detrimental to the economic and social wellbeing of the area contrary to Policy DMB1 of the Core Strategy which seeks to safeguard employment opportunities and support the local economy and paragraph 15 of the Framework which states that the planning system should be genuinely plan-led.



	2
	The proposal is considered contrary to Key Statements DS1, DS2 and policies DMG2 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy in that approval would lead to the creation of new dwellings in the defined open countryside without sufficient justification which would cause harm to the development strategy for the borough.



	3
	It is considered that the approval of the application would lead to the creation of an anomalous, discordant and incongruous patterns and form of development that is poorly related to existing built form and the existing settlement boundary by virtue of an unacceptable degree of visual separation. As such, it is considered that the proposals would be of significant detriment to the character, appearance and visual amenities of the area contrary to policies DMG1 and DMG2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.

P.T.O.

	4
	The applicant has failed to demonstrate whether the proposed development would provide satisfactory living conditions for future occupants, in terms of noise and disturbance. Therefore it would be contrary to Policy DMG1 of the Core Strategy and the Framework, which seeks at paragraph 128 to create places with a high standard of amenity for existing and future users, to avoid noise giving rise to significant adverse impacts on health and the quality of life at paragraph 180 and to ensure that new development can be integrated effectively with existing businesses and community facilities at paragraph 182.



	Note(s)

	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.
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